[image: image1.png]





Statement

By
Mr. Hamid Ahmadi 
 Representative of the Islamic Republic of Iran 

42nd Session of the UPR Working Group

Review of Argentina
Geneva, 23 January 2023
بسم الله الرحمن الرحیم
01 minute and 10 seconds
Mr. President,
The Islamic Republic of Iran welcomes the esteemed delegation of Argentina to this UPR session and thanks for presenting its national report; 
Iran acknowledges the efforts of Government of Argentina in the field of human rights however, it expresses its concern on various human rights issues in Argentina, including the racist and xenophobic attacks, hate speech and structural discrimination against indigenous people.

 In spirit of cooperation Iran recommends Argentina to:

1. Strengthen enforcement mechanisms for the prevention of xenophobia and hate speech at all State levels;
2.  Take all necessary measures to end femicide and all forms of violence against women and ensure that all victims had adequate access to medical and legal services, counseling, safe emergency accommodation and shelters;
3. Develop necessary administrative and legislative measures to end the structural discrimination against indigenous people and to allocate adequate resources for protection of indigenous community;
4. Take concrete and effective measures to safeguard the economic and social rights of migrant workers and their families;
5. Take further measures to end abuse and sexual exploitation of women and children.

Iran wishes Argentina a successful review. 
I thank you Mr. President 

